

February 8,2024
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for February 8,2024 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Mike Deibert, Chad Findlay (Consultant), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike  Erwin (Utility Supervisor), and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Mike Deibert made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 1.25.24 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the January 25,2024, meeting. Being none, Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Mike Deibert-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew performed the following work: 8 days plowing and          salting roads using 260 ten-ton loads of salt and anti-skid and 185 one-ton loads of salt. A total of 167       hours of overtime. They spent 6 days working on Zacherl Bridge which is ready for the coating to be        put on in the spring, batteries were replaced at the Horsecreek Road & State Route 157 intersection,          they filled potholes for 2 days, cleaning out leaves from ditches and painting of the old high lift.
       Utility Supervisor – Mike Erwin stated his crew performed the following work. They are doing                     maintenance at the Mall Water Plant.  He reported the new plant construction is to start on Monday.          They have been doing leak detection in the Woodland Heights area.  They found a few leaks,                     including  a leak on Rockland Road. Additionally, there was a plugged sewer line on Central Ave.             They also started knocking on doors for the lead & cooper program. 
       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe reported for the month of January she issued 2 zoning              permits for a total improvement value of $24,300,000, totaling $24,340 in fees. She issued 7 property        code violations, 3 junk yard violations, and 1 barking dog violation. In February, there will be a                 variance hearing for a second dwelling on a parcel.
       Contracted Consultant – Chad Findlay reported that the Supervisors held executive session,                                    January 24 for personal issues.   
Action Items
1. Stephanie Felmlee, Park & Recreation Board President, presented the Supervisors information on a kiosk that they would like to be in placed at the bike trail in 2025.  She explained different funding options for purchasing this kiosk.  Discussion followed.  The Supervisors gave their support to move forward with this.
2. Chad Findlay then asked for authorization to purchase 3 CDs at Clarion Community Bank in Franklin.  The CDs would be for the General Fund, Water Fund, and Sewer Fund.  Bob Betzold made a motion to allow Chad to open the CDs at Clarion County Community Bank.  Matt McSparren seconded.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried.
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Paul Marsh brought the Annual Fire Report for the last 5 years.  He spoke on the grants that they have received in the last few years for various equipment/radios.  He had the new fire truck in the parking lot for them to see.  He thanked the Supervisors for their support in the purchase of this truck.  
3. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS

Mike Deibert reported that the Township Manager position has been reposted with the last day to submit a resumes being February 12th. 
Bob Betzold thanked Ted Williams for all the work on Zacherl Bridge.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55AM with a motion by Bob Betzold. Seconded by Matt McSparren.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be February 22, 2024, at 7:00PM.
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